
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  February 27, 2019   
 
RE: 2421 Flagler Avenue (permit application # T2019-0069) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Rubber tree.  A 
site inspection was done and documented the following: 
 

         Tree Species: Rubber tree (Ficus elastica) 
                 

 



 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

             
 
Diameter: 40”- 24” = 16”  
Location: 50% (root issues with structures-fence and carport, originally also 
issues with branches on roof, located in small area)    
Species:  0% (on not protected tree list)  
Condition: 40% (poor, most of canopy removed, primarily aerial root 
growth)  
Total Average Value = 30%  
Value x Diameter = 4.8 replacement caliper inches 
 
New owner of property.  Removed canopy branches that were on the roof.  
Found out permit needed to do heavy maintenance trimming to reduce the 
crown and submitted application. Tree species is a large grower and tree is 
not located in a place that allows future growth.  Recommended property 
owner request removal and plant new trees in an appropriate location.  
 
 
Recommendation:  Recommend approval of the removal of one (1) 
Rubber tree at 2421 Flagler Avenue to be replaced with 4.8 caliper 
inches of dicot or fruit trees from approved list, FL#1, to be planted 
on site. 
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